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City of Farmington 
Saxony Street – Concrete Road Rehabilitation 

     
Saxony Street is programmed for concrete patch work tentatively beginning Monday, 
August 3, 2020 (weather permitting). Road work will occur on one side of the road at a 
time. Once the concrete achieves strength, that portion of the roadway will re-open and the 
other side of the road will follow. During construction traffic will be limited to westbound 
travel only.  . 
 
In preparation for the concrete patch work, we are asking all residents to please identify 
and mark any and all sprinkler heads or other irrigation-related devices in their front 
yards. Flags or stakes work best though any marking which easily identifies the location is 
much appreciated. We understand that not all residences have irrigation systems, but we 
are aware of some. By identifying sprinkler heads and irrigation systems now the possibility 
for them to be damaged during construction activities is immensely decreased. If you know 
that you have an irrigation device in your yard which should be identified/marked and you 
are not able to mark them with anything please feel free to contact one of the listed contacts 
and we will make sure to work with you in order to get it marked prior to the start of 
construction.  Once construction starts, we ask that irrigation zones adjacent to the road be 
turned off during construction hours. 
 
Vehicles will need to be removed from the streets. Areas that the Contractor will be using 
during the work days will have “No Parking” signs put up in front of them to denote that 
those areas must be free of vehicles during the workday.  
 
If you are receiving this letter, access to your home may be impacted as a roadway 
patch is replaced. You will be notified 24 hours in advance if access to your driveway will 
be limited. The contractor and/or City (OHM) inspector will attempt to contact you prior to 
work commencing. If there is not a concrete patch removed in front of your driveway, you 
will still have access to your driveway. It is expected that it will take approximately 4 weeks 
(weather permitting) to complete this work once started.   
 

 



Please keep children and pets away from the construction operation.  Construction 
activities, and the associated equipment that goes with it, is attractive to small children and 
can be dangerous.  Please keep children away from the equipment and wet concrete. 
 
The areas around newly placed concrete will be blocked off with barrels and caution tape. 
Please do not remove this protection; once the area can be driven on, the Contractor will 
remove the barrels and caution tape.  
 
If you have any specific questions regarding the road construction, such as scheduling, 
parking or access to your home, please call Mr. Mike McNutt, Construction Engineer for 
OHM at (313) 516-4735, Ms. Jess Howard, Engineer for OHM, at (248) 751-3114, or the 
Contractor, Ward Houldsworth Cement Co. at (248) 789-4156. 
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